
         VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
                                              July 3, 2023 @ 6:00 PM
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:
Sandra Knott				Ryan Shoffstall			
Randy Kaehler				Heather Kegg			
Pat Parish - absent			Dave Scott			
Mel Rotroff				Brad Davis			
Terry Brentlinger			Deputy Greg Praither	
Amby Wallace 		 					

Amby Wallace made a motion to excuse Pat Parish, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Minutes from the last meeting (June 20, 2023) stand as is.
Sandra Knott made a motion to pay the bills, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Amby Wallace made a motion to join the Indian Lake Chamber of Commerce, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Amby Wallace and Mel Rotroff voted yes, Sandra Knott, Randy Kaehler, and Terry Brentlinger voted no.  The motion did not pass.
Deputy Greg Praither told Council that it has been pretty quiet in the Village.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall noted that traffic seemed better this year during the fireworks.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave Scott told Council that Scott Hicks had passed his last test of Lineman College and was due for his raise.  Amby Wallace made a motion to approve the .75/hour raise for Scott Hicks, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott requested a meeting of the Buildings, Grounds and Parks Committee to discuss the quotes for the new security cameras and systems.
Heather Kegg presented Council with portions of the Water Rules and Regulations that were outdated and needed to be removed.  They were sections on snowbirds and bulk water.  Amby Wallace made a motion to allow Heather Kegg to remove the language concerning snow birds and bulk water from the Water Rules and Regulations, Sandra Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Heather Kegg asked the Council if they had reviewed the information presented at the last meeting on TextMyGov.  The Council and the Mayor thought it was a good idea, and asked Heather Kegg to look into offerings and pricing from several of their competitors for comparison before a decision was made.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall presented a certificate to Brad Davis for completing Lineman College.  Council, the Mayor, and the Village are proud of all Brad’s hard work and accomplishments.  He will be considered an Apprentice Lineman until he completes requirements including hours, and then he will be a Journeyman.  They can only have 1 apprentice at a time, so Scott Hicks will become an Apprentice when Brad is finished.  Brad Davis told Council that he was thinking about going for his water license next.
Mel Rotroff mad a motion to adjourn, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next Council Meeting will be Monday, July 17th, 2023 at 6PM.
Page 1 of 1                                                                                                       7/3/2023

